
 

  

TRAINING CIRCULAR 11 OF 2003 

F.No.11-TR(21)/97 Dated :August 12, 2003 

Sub: : Selection of Candidates for pre-sea courses. 

It has come to the notice of the Directorate that one of the institutes has advertised for 

a specific pre-sea course to begin on a particular date. In the meantime M.S. Notice 

No. 24 of 2002 was issued changing the eligibility criteria However, the institute 

claimed to have wrongly admitted the candidates in the next batch based on this 

particular advertisement and as such the candidates already admitted for subsequent 

batch were found ineligible as per age/ marks criteria as stipulated in M.S. Notice No. 

24 of 2002. 

 

To avoid such incident, it is directed that henceforth for pre-sea training the institutes 

shall advertise and shall admit candidates only for that particular batch. If there are 

more candidates than the requirement, then they can be called for future batches 

provided they meet the prevalent guidelines at that point of time of new batch which 

the Directorate General of Shipping may revise from time to time. The training 

institute in such cases should ensure that no funds is collected from any candidate in 

advance and no commitment is given for admission to candidate. 

This may be strictly followed by all the Training Institutes conducting pre-sea 

training. 

 

  

 


